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Caper White Butterflies 

Beginning in early summer, Caper White butterflies migrate east in 

large numbers over the Great Dividing Range looking for food plants to 

lay their eggs. Food plants include those of the caper family (Capparis 

spp). They maintain a rapid flight about 2-3 metres above the ground 

during the day, then rest on shrubs and trees at night.  

Adult Caper White butterflies are mostly white with black margins to 

their upper wings and yellow-orange, black and white underwings, and 

are approximately 5.5cm in size. The caterpillars are dark brown to 

olive green with white and yellow dots.  

Here are photos captured by Margaret Lane of Caper White butterflies 

resting on a native Cordyline species in her garden. 

Information sourced from: http://australianmuseum.net.au/caper-white-butterfly 

Thank you to PCL volunteers and members for 

another memorable year! 

 

Merry  

Christmas! 
 

 

Over the holidays the office will be 

closed from Wednesday, December 

21st until  

Tuesday January 3rd. 

mailto:http://australianmuseum.net.au/caper-white-butterfly?subject=http://australianmuseum.net.au/caper-white-butterfly
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Plant of the Month      Syzygium australe 

Weed Spotting   Dalbergia sissoo 

Creek Cherry / Lilly Pilly                                             Family: Myrtaceae  

Hardy medium tree with fluffy white flowers and edible fruit. Can be pruned to a shrub for screens and 

hedges. Grown widely as a garden plant. 
 

Leaves: Simple, opposite, entire, elliptic to oblanceolate or obovate, 2.5-8cm long, glabrous, glossy above 

and pale below, oil dots widely spaced, indistinct and barely translucent. 

 

Flower: Fluffy cream with showy stamens, borne in abundant terminal and upper axillary sprays, mostly in 

late spring. 

 

Fruit: Oval to pear-shaped 

fleshy pinkish-red berries 

about 2cm long, which contain 

1-2 seeds.  

Distribution: Eastern 

Australia from Mossman in 

North Queensland to Nowra in 

Southern New South Wales. 

This species is very common 

in riverine rainforest in the 

Mackay region. 

 

Source: Melzer, R and Plumb, J., 2007, Plants of 

Capricornia. The Mackay Branch of The Society for 

Growing Australian Plants, 1989. One hundred and 

One Trees of Mackay.  

Image: S and A Pearson; M Spalding 

Penny Leaf                           Family: Fabaceae  

A semi-deciduous tree reaching up to 12 metres. Originally introduced in the 1930’s and has since 

naturalised in the Mackay region. Penny Leaf is able to withstand fire and drought. Landholders who are 

familiar with this weed will know firsthand that its ability to sucker profusely from all vegetative parts, 

including logs, means it can be quite difficult to remove. 

Landholders can cut trees down then use the cut stump method followed by a foliar spray on any suckers 

that come up. If the uptake of chemical on the initial cut stump is not optimal, the tree will sucker 

continuously. 
 

Leaves: Alternate, pinnate about 15cm long with 3-7 rounded, 

alternate leaflets with abruptly pointed apex, dark green above, 

pale beneath. 
 

Flower: Cream, pea-shaped to 1.5cm long, borne in dense 

axillary sprays. Fragrant.  

Fruit: Indehiscent, flattened, oblong pods 4-10 x 10cm, pale 

green to brown and papery at maturity, slightly raised over the 1

-5 flat brown seeds, 0.8-1cm long. Numerous pods persist on 

trees over many months. 
 

Distribution: Widespread in 

the Mackay region.  

Source: MRPMG, Are Your Garden 

Plants Going Bush?. MRPMG, 2013. 

Weeds of the Mackay Whitsunday 

Region. Treatment information 

sourced from Peter Alden, 

Whitsunday Landcare. 

Image: M Spalding  



 Pioneer Catchment & Landcare News, December, 2016 3. 

 

Land For Wildlife  

Bob Gillespie’s property in 

Balnagowan runs along the 

Pioneer River and is a haven for 

wildlife including wallabies, brush 

turkeys, birds (over 55 bird species have been 

identified), and grass owls. Bob is passionate about 

restoring this land to its full potential. This means 

slowly tackling Guinea Grass and Lantana 

infestations and treating regrowth. Young native 

trees that were struggling to survive amongst the 

weeds are now growing uninhibited. Works 

completed include a cleared section along the 

property boundary that has been replanted with 

native trees. Weed removal and native 

revegetation in the gully will help reduce erosion 

and the flow of runoff to the river. It is impressive 

to see the work that has already been completed, 

especially in consideration that this was once a 

sugarcane block with little to no native 

groundcover.  

Following manual removal of lantana this area has been 

replanted with native trees. A great example of using weeds for 

mulch.  

Reef Catchment’s Sustainable Forestry 

Farm Tour 

PCL Coordinator Carla Lambropoulos had the pleasure 

of attending Reef Catchment’s Sustainable Farm 

Forestry Tour on the 28th November. This was a 

fantastic opportunity to see the work that Col 

Creighton has done on his Eungella property and  

hear him speak on his experience and knowledge in 

forestry and sustainable grazing. Attendees toured 

the hoop pine plantations, which ranged in varying 

establishment ages from 12 months to 20 years and 

witnessed how he has integrated cattle grazing within 

the forestry plots and introduced garlic production 

onto the property. Attendees also viewed native 

forest revegetation and remediation works of Lex 

Creek, which runs through the property.  

If you would like information about Reef Catchment’s 

Forestry Projects or establishing forestry plots, 

contact Carla on 0497 441 979. 

 

Above: Col  Creighton discussing integrated cattle grazing. 

 

Hoop Pine Forestry Plantation and garlic plots below.  
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Pioneer Catchment & Landcare Group Inc. 
Office contacts: 

Phone ǀ 07 4944 1979       

Email | admin@pioneercatchment.org.au 

Website ǀ www.pioneercatchment.org.au    

Wendy Eiteneuer ǀ Office Manager 

weiteneuer@pioneercatchment.org.au 

Melissa Spalding ǀ Project Officer 

melissa.spalding@pioneercatchment.org.au ǀ 0429 376 662 

Carla Lambropoulos ǀ Project Coordinator  

projectofficer@pioneercatchment.org.au ǀ 0497 441 979 

Upcoming Events  

Pioneer Catchment & Landcare Group Inc. Proudly supported by:  

December 

Friday 9 - Friends of MacKillop Working Bee 3pm to 

5pm ph. 0419756357 

Saturday 17 -  Peri-urban Fire Management Info Session 

9-12pm, meet at Old Station Tea House in Cape 

Hillsborough. RSVP 

Melissa.spalding@pioneercatchment.org.au or on 4944 

1979 

Tuesday 20 -  PCL Christmas Breakup Party from 

10:30am with guest speaker Tim Ey from Mackay 

Regional Council; RSVP admin@pioneercatchment.org.au 

Friday 23 -  Friends of MacKillop Working Bee 3pm to 

5pm ph. 0419756357 

Sunday 25 -  Merry Christmas!  

 

Did You Know?  
¶ Local projects including the Lagoons Creek Rejuvenation project and Little McCreadys Creek project have been 

recognized as key environmental projects that have won Mackay the Queensland Sustainable City title for 2016 

by Keep Queensland Beautiful. (http://www.mackay.qld.gov.au/about_council/news_and_media/media_releases/

mackay_recognised_for_sustainable_initiatives). PCL volunteers helped to propagate plants and attend tree 

planting days for these projects.  

¶ Mackay Regional Council has recently joined ICLEI - Local Governments for Sustainability and is reviewing the 

current Sustainability Strategy (http://www.mackay.qld.gov.au/environment/sustainability/

defining_sustainability) 

Contributions for this edition of Did You Know? were submitted by Tim Ey - Sustainability Officer in Parks, 

Environment and Sustainability for Mackay Regional Council.  

A friendly reminder… the next edition of the 

newsletter is February 2016.  
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